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	Conyers gets support for universal health care program

· By ERIC D. LAWRENCE • FREE PRESS STAFF WRITER • May 28, 2008

U.S. Rep. John Conyers, D-Mich., got some support from Hamtramck on Tuesday night for his efforts to enact a national universal health care program.
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After Conyers addressed Hamtramck City Council during its regular meeting, the members voted unanimously to support legislation sponsored by Conyers and other congressmen.

Conyers said the legislation (H.R. 676) is important because it addresses health insurance, an issue that affects all Americans, and he thanked the city for its support.

“Cities all across this nation are doing this,” he said, indicating that Hamtramck will not be the only city to adopt such supporting resolutions. “At least I can say Hamtramck set the pace.”

Conyers said he hopes to convince the city of Detroit to follow Hamtramck’s lead.

“The bill would create a publicly financed, privately delivered health care system that improves and expands the already existing Medicare program to all U.S. residents,” according to a summary of the legislation. The program would be funded at least in part through a payroll tax.

Council member Cathy Gordon said she understands the need for health care reform because she and her family have been without health insurance for about five years. The cost for her to pick up health coverage is prohibitive, about $1,000 per month for the least expensive plans, she said.
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